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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
Board of Occupational Therapy Practice
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
March 5, 2008 at 4:30 p.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room A, Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED: 
April 2, 2008
MEMBERS PRESENT
Debra Young, Professional Member, Chairperson

Nancy Broadhurst, Professional Member, Vice-Chairperson
Virginia Mirro, Public Member, Secretary
Wendy Mears, Professional Member
MEMBER ABSENT
Rosemarie Vanderhoogt, Public Member

DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL PRESENT

Eileen Kelly, Deputy Attorney General

Gayle Melvin, Administrative Specialist III
ALSO PRESENT
Lawrence Sokola
Pamela Green

Jill Olshenske

Laurie Scott

Cathy Gehlert
Jan Gorecki
Pam Reuther

Jennifer McLaughlin
CALL TO ORDER
Ms. Young called the meeting to order at 4:33 p.m.  

REVIEW OF MINUTES
The Board reviewed the minutes of the February 6, 2008 meeting.  Ms. Mirro made a motion, seconded by Ms. Mears to approve the minutes as presented.  The motion was unanimously carried.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Discussion of Strategic Planning
Supervision

A discussion was held concerning supervision.  Ms. Broadhurst reported that she had contacted NBCOT and NBCOT does not have supervision requirements or guidelines.  Supervision requirements are generally addressed through state law and rules and regulations.  Ms. Young reported that she had spoken with Karen Smith from the AOTA about supervision and how the Board would oversee it.   Ms. Mears made a motion, seconded by Ms. Young to discontinue the discussion of supervision and that the Board will not change the rules and regulations.  The motion was unanimously carried.  Ms. Jennifer Foskey will be notified of the Board’s decision.
Physical Agent Modalities

Ms. Mears provided Board members with a copy of AOTA’s position paper on physical agent modalities and a copy of AOTA’s summary of other states’ provisions.  The Board discussed the types of courses needed, the location of courses, how to phase it in, grandfathering, would continuing education be needed and if this is covered in the school’s curriculum.  Ms. Kelly advised that the definition in the statute would probably need to be changed.  Ms. Young will obtain information on how some states started with this.  Ms. Mears will find out where classes are held.  Ms. Broadhurst will look at the school’s curriculum.  Ms. Mears made a motion, seconded by Ms. Mirro to table this for further discussion.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Discussion:  Reinstatement of the Temporary License

A discussion was held regarding reinstatement of the temporary license.  When the exam went to on demand, the Board decided the temporary license was no longer needed and the statute was changed to eliminate it.  After the statute was changed, the Board changed their schedule to meet in July instead of August.  The Board can approve an application pending receipt of an item.  It was decided that Ms. Mears will contact NBCOT regarding the timeline for a student applying to take the exam, sitting for the exam and receiving their exam results.  Ms. Mears made a motion, seconded by Ms. Young to table this for further discussion.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Tabled Continuing Education Activity

The Board reviewed the additional information submitted by Cynthia Barry regarding the request for approval of the following course:

Christiana Care VNA

     Therapy in the Home Care Setting and Disease Management – 1.75 hours

Ms. Broadhurst made a motion, seconded by Ms. Young to approve this course.  The motion was unanimously carried.
NEW BUSINESS

Review of Occupational Therapist/Occupational Therapy Assistant Applications
Ms. Broadhurst made a motion, seconded by Ms. Young to approve the following applications:
Stuart P. Gibbs – Occupational Therapist
Anne Miller – Occupational Therapist

Talia Slee – Occupational Therapist

The motion was unanimously carried.

Ms. Young made a motion, seconded by Ms. Mirro to approve the following applications:

Michelle H. Kerzner – Occupational Therapist

Gina Outten – Occupational Therapist

The motion was unanimously carried.

The application of Pamela Mist for licensure as an occupational therapy assistant was reviewed.  Ms. Mist indicated on her application that she had received administrative penalties regarding her practice of occupational therapy.  Ms. Young made a motion, seconded by Ms. Mears to propose to deny this application based on 24 Delaware Code Section 2008 (4).   The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Continuing Education Activities

Ms. Broadhurst made a motion, seconded by Ms. Young to approve the following continuing education courses:

Institute for Natural Resources

     Spirituality and Healing – 3 hours

     Stress and Burnout – 3 hours

     The Psychology of Aging – 3 hours

Suzanne Reid – Rehab Dynamix

     Assessment Tools & Therapeutic Strategies with the Geriatric Population – 7 hours

The motion was unanimously carried.
Ms. Young made a motion, seconded by Ms. Broadhurst to table the following continuing education course pending receipt of an itemized agenda to determine the number of continuing education hours:

Enrichment Audio Resources Services, Inc.

     Understanding Vision Loss and its Impact on Treatment Strategies

The motion was unanimously carried.

Ms. Mirro made a motion, seconded by Ms. Young to approve the following continuing

education courses:

Nexus Rehab Seminars
     Balance and Falls in the Geriatric Patient – 6.5 hours

Elizabeth Mistrik – Cardiology Consultants, P.A.

     14th Annual – Affairs of the Heart Cardiovascular Risk Stratification in the 21st 

     Century – 6.3 hours

SunDance Rehabilitation

     Dementia I & II – Managing the Dementia Client – 8 hours

Mary Patricia Wiegand – visABILITIES Rehab Services, Inc.

     Evaluation and Treatment of Visual Perceptual Dysfuntion in Adult Brain Injury

     Part 1 – 12 hours

Mary Patricia Wiegand – Therapy Network Seminars

     Manual Therapy of the Upper Extremity – 15 hours

Elizabeth Mistrik – Otto Bock Rehab RoadShow

     Seating and Positioning for the Very Young Child & Teaching Children to Walk Using

     Gait Trainers – 6 hours

Preeti D.Talreja – JVB Enterprises Inc.

     Therapeutic Ultrasound and Electrical Stimulation – 16 hours

The motion was unanimously carried.

Ms. Mears made a motion, seconded by Ms. Young to approve the following continuing education courses:

Logan Esham – JVB Enterprises

     Complete Wound Care:  Prevent-Assess-Debride-Treat – 7.5 hours

Logan Esham and Lori Marshall – Seminars Onsite

     Implementing a Best Practice Fall Prevention Program – 3.75 hours

Lori Marshall – NSS-NRS

     Stockley Center Dysphagia Inservice in Delaware – 7 hours

Pro Physical Therapy

     Reevaluate Your Approach to Shoulder Treatment – 15 hours

University of Delaware and others

     Designing Environments for Successful Learning – 6 hours

Care Resources Inc.

     Evidence-Based Practice Training – 4 hours

The motion was unanimously carried.

Letter from Claudia Williams Regarding the Use of Techs/Aids
The Board had received a letter from Claudia Williams asking about the use of techs/aids.  A letter will be sent to Ms. Williams advising her that the Board cannot offer advisory opinions.
Other Business Before the Board (for discussion only)
There was no other business before the Board.
Public Comment
Ms. Gehlert asked the Board to reconsider reinstating the temporary license.  She spoke about the hardship that several healthcare organizations are having in meeting their staffing needs and the shortage of students.  
Ms. Green read a letter from several healthcare organizations requesting the Board to continue to discuss reinstating the temporary license.

Ms. Reuther spoke about the NBCOT process.  She also stated that neighboring states do have a temporary license as do the Boards for Physical Therapy and Speech/Language Pathology.

Ms. McLaughlin spoke about the temporary license, PAMs and the use of tech and aids.

Ms. Gorecki thanked the Board for looking at their concerns and spoke about the time frame for students applying for the exam.

Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, April 2, 2008 at 4:30 p.m. in Conference Room A, 2nd floor, Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.
Adjournment

There being no further business, Ms. Young made a motion, seconded by Ms. Mears to adjourn the meeting. The motion was unanimously carried. The meeting adjourned at 6:18 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
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Gayle L. Melvin
Administrative Specialist III






